
 

AGENDA ITEM 
 

TO: Mayor McNeill, Lansing City Council 

FROM: Tim Vandall, City Administrator 

DATE: February 28, 2025 

SUBJECT: Resolution & Letter of Support-Leavenworth Waterworks Grant Application 

 
 

 

                            AGENDA ITEM # 3 
 
 

The reliable supply of clean water is critical to the economic vitality and health of our 
community.  Presently, most residents in Lansing receive their water from Lan-Del Water, 
which purchases a significant amount of water from Leavenworth Waterworks every day.  
Leavenworth Waterworks requires major upgrades to their south treatment plant, which 
could cost as much as $57million.  Accordingly, Leavenworth Waterworks’ customers 
could see a 10-15% rate increase each of the next five years.  Leavenworth Waterworks 
is applying for a grant through FEMA’s Building Resilient Infrastructure and Communities 
(BRIC) program.  If Leavenworth Waterworks is successful in their grant application, rate 
increases to their customers (Lansing residents included) would likely be less.   

 
  
Action: 
Approval of Resolution and letter of support. 
 
 
 


